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30th anniversary —
Documentary, Founders Day

The hour-long documentary, “University of Southem Indi-
ana: By the People, for the People,” will be aired at 6 p.m.
Sunday, September 10, on WNIN-Channel 9, telling the
USI story in commemoration of its 30th anniversary on Sep-
tember 15.

On the anniversary date, the annual Founders Day recep-
tion will be held at 3:30 p.m. Friday, September 15, in
Mitchell Auditorium, honoring 11 faculty and staff mem-
bers who have been with the University for 25 years, in-
cluding:

Dr. Darrel E. Bigham, professor of history and director of
the Historic Southern Indiana Project

Mr. James P. Brown, golf coach and instructor of physical
education

Dr. Jane A. Davis-Brezette, associate professor and chair
of the Physical Education Department

Dr. Susan L. Donaldson, professor of psychology

Dr. John H. Gottcent, professor of English and coordina-
tor of the General Education Program

Dr. William J. Kirsch, associate professor of political
science

Mr. John W. McNaughton, professor of art

Ms. Martha L. Niemeier, acting director of David L. Rice
Library

Dr. Daniel C. Scavone, professor of history

Dr. Thomas A. Wilhelmus, associate dean of the School of
Liberal Arts, professor of English, and director of the Mas-
ter of Liberal Studies program

Also, Mr. James T. "Champ" Douglas, custodial worker
at the Physical Activities Center, joins the 25-year honor-
ees to become the first from the clerical/support staff to reach
that milestone.

The documentary was produced by Mrs. Nancy Briggs
Johnson, director of Alumni Affairs. Interviews with 18
University and community leaders recall the efforts that
made USI a branch of Indiana State University in 1965 and
20 years later, turned it into Indiana’s fifth baccalaureate-
granting institution. The video will be available from USI
to interested organizations after the Channel 9 airing.
WNIN, a co-sponsor of the documentary presentation, will
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23 faculty members appointed for 1995-96

There are 23 new faculty members for the 1995-96 academic year.
Two in the Athletic Department have already been profiled in
University Notes. Those in the schools of Business, Education and
Human Services, and Liberal Arts are listed this week. New fac-
ulty in the schools of Nursing and Health Professions and Science
and Engineering Technology and in University Division will be

profiled in the September 8 issue.

School of Business —
Two new faculty members have
been appointed for the fall se-
mester in the School of Busi-
ness, including:

Mr. Brian L. McGuire, a CPA
with a background in informa-
tion systems and health services
administration, has been named
an instructor in accounting. Mr.
McGuire received a B.S. in ac-
counting and an M.B.A. from
the University of South Ala-
bama in Mobile. A certified pub-
lic accountant in Alabama, he
formerly was executive director
of Springhill Health Services,
Inc., and administrator/manage-
ment consultant with Mobile
Heart Center. He was an ac-
counting instructor (1991-95) at
the University of Central
Florida, Orlando, where he is
completing work on the Ph.D.
He also has a Certified Manage-
ment Accountant (C.M.A.) cer-
tificate from the Institute of
Management Accountants.

Ms. Jill L. Padgett, a USI busi-
ness graduate, has been named
an instructor in business com-
munication. Formerly of Mt.
Vernon, Indiana, Ms. Padgett
has earned an M.B.A. from
Webster University, an M.S. in
athletic administration from

EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER

Eastern Kentucky University,
and started work on an Ed.D.
in educational leadership at
Spalding University. She has
held positions as a marketing in-
structor at Ivy Tech State Col-
lege and business instructor at
Oakland City College.

School of Education and

Human Services —
Five new faculty members have
been named in the School of
Education and Human Services,
three in education and two in
social work. They include:

Mrs. Susan H. Gooden, assis-
tant professor of education,
comes to USI from teaching and
research associate positions at
the University of Kentucky,
where she is a candidate for an
Ed.D. She received a B.S. and
M.A. from Western Kentucky
University, and previously
taught at USI and in middle and
elementary schools.

Ms. Patricia L. Marcum, in-
structor in physical education,
received a B.S. from USI and
M.S. from Eastern Kentucky.
She was a part-time instructor
at USI and previously was an
instructor and head volleyball
coach at Hanover College.
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Dr. Randy K. Mills, assistant professor of
education, was assistant professor of social
science at Oakland City College the past
12 years and also taught part-time at the
University of Evansville, Vincennes Univer-
sity, and for 10 years in Loogootee schools.
He received a B.A. from Oakland City and
M.A.T. and Ed.D. from Indiana University.
He recently was awarded a CLIO grant by

Ms. Cynthia Christy Baker, associate pro-
fessor of social work, comes to USI from
Florida State University, where she was as-
sociate professor of social work for nine
years. She also taught at Tulane University,
New Orleans, for nine years. She was a psy-
chotherapist with P. J. Chokhawala & As-
sociates in Tallahassee and was a field co-
ordinator, supervisor, and therapist with a
community mental health facility in New
Orleans in the late 1970s. She received a
B.S. in psychology/sociology from Louisi-
ana State University, M.S.W. in clinical
social work and third-year certificate in
advance clinical practice from Tulane, and
is completing studies for a Ph.D. in clinical
social work at the University of Texas-Aus-
tin.

Dr. Karen Northcraft, instructor in social
work, was a staff therapist at Southwest In-
diana Mental Health Center since 1990 and
an adjunct teacher at USL She received a
B.A. in secondary education from Salem
College, and an M.S.W. and Ed.D. from
West Virginia University, where she had
taught for 10 years. Her past employment
has included executive director of the Flo-
rence Crittendon Home, Inc., a 30-bed resi-
dential care facility, and assistant director
of a children’s home, both in Wheeling,
‘West Virginia.

School of Liberal Arts —

Five new faculty members have been ap-
pointed in the School of Liberal Arts, in-
cluding Dr. Margaret Skoglund, associ-
ate professor of art and chair of the Art and
Music Department. Dr. Skoglund was as-
sistant professor of art history at the Uni-
versity of Central Florida, Orlando, where
she had tanght since 1977. She was direc-
tor/lecturer for UCF summer honors pro-
grams for study in Italy and director/lec-
turer for about 15 years for annual Mexi-
can tours. She received a B.S. in English
from Southeast Missouri State University,
and M.S. and Ph.D. in art history from the

University of Missouri.

Also appointed are Mr. Stephen R. Adkins,
assistant professor of theatre/technical di-
rector; Dr. Robert A. Carroll, associate
professor of communications; Dr. Juliana
Staff, visiting assistant professor in French;
and Ms. Terri L. Watson, instructor in
sociology.

Mr. Adkins, who spent the summer of 1994
at The New Harmony Theatre, also has done
work at Memphis State University, Marshall
University, Peabody Hotel in Memphis,
Alice Lloyd College, and most recently,
Boarshead Tavern in Lansing, Michigan.
He received a B.FA. in technical theatre
from Marshall and MLF.A. in scenic design
from Memphis State.

Dr. Carroll has taught journalism and pub-
lic relations at Northeast Louisiana Univer-
sity since 1970 and for nearly 20 years,
served as the director of the school’s Divi-
sion of Public Affairs. Prior to 1970 he
worked on newspapers in Louisiana and Ar-
kansas; he has been a public relations con-
sultant since 1979. He received a B.A. in
journalism from Northeast Louisiana, M.A.

FYI --

Flu shots:

The Visiting Nurse Association (VNA)
again will offer flu shots on campus for
all interested faculty, staff, students, and
retirees. The shots will be given from 10
am. to 2 p.m. Tuesday, October 17, in
UC118. The cost is $10 a shot, payable
by cash or check. Registration forms will
be mailed in the next month to give VNA
an estimate on the vaccine needed.

Handling University cash:

Pursuant to the directive of the Univer-
sity president, Dr. H. Ray Hoops, the only
authorized agent to control, account for,
and safeguard cash at USI is the Busi-
ness Office. Specifically, this office is re-
sponsible for collecting fees and other
income, making all fee refunds, prepar-
ing bank deposits, issuing petty cash, dis-
bursements, issuing change funds to au-
thorized units, and assessing student fees.

Under no circumstances is an employee
to accept money in the name of the Uni-

versity without properly recording the in-
come with an official University receipt.
A receipt will be issued by the Cashier’s
Office for all cash received, except for
cash received by approved satellite op-
erations.

Departments that have been approved to
accept money are required to issue re-
ceipts and make daily deposits. These de-
partments are responsible for maintain-
ing their own receipt subsidiary record
on forms that have been approved by the
controller.

Loss of any funds should be reported
IMMEDIATELY to the Cashier’s Of-
fice and to the University Security De-
partment.

Questions on the cash control procedures
should be addressed to the bursar, exten-

sion 1842.

" TIAA/CREF workshop:

Ms. Diane Wojack, institutional coun-
selor with TIAA/CREF, will conduct a
workshop from 9:30 to 11 a.m. Wednes-

day, September 6, in L100, focusing on
the advantages of participating in a re-
tirement plan and the use of tax-deferred
annuities in retirement planning. TIAA/
CREF investment options will be ex-
plained and investment strategies for op-
timizing retirement income will be ex-
plored. Ms. Wojack also will be available
for individual appointments immediately
after the workshop.

Employment listing:

Human Resources has implemented an
Employment Information Line, accessed
by calling 465-7117 or extension 7117.
The line provides information on the cur-
rent list of available clerical/support and
faculty/administrative positions. It will be
updated each Monday.

Open swimming:

In response to requests, a new open swim
time has been scheduled for 4:30 to 5:45
p-m. Monday through Thursday for fac-
ulty and staff. Fun, recreation, fitness, and
informal instruction will be available. M.
Paul E. Krack, aquatics director, invites
you to please come and use the facility.
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Open Computer Labs

Fall Hours

Orr Center (OC3066 - OC3068 -
0C3073 - 0C3076)

Monday-Thursday: 8 a.m.-12 midnight

Friday: 8 a.m.-6 p.m.

Saturday: 12 noon-6 p.m.

Sunday: 12 noon-10 p.m.

Student Housing (Recreation Build-
ing and Wright 8114A)

Monday-Thursday: 12 noon-10 p.m.

Friday: 12 noon-6 p.m.

Saturday: 12 noon-6 p.m.

Sunday: 12 noon-10 p.m.

Technology Center (TC248)

Monday-Friday: 8 a.m.-6 p.m.

Saturday: CLOSED

Sunday: CLOSED

Note: All computer labs except those
in the library and OC3076 are teach-
ing labs where scheduled classes will
take priority.

from East Texas State University, and Ph.D.
in communications from the University of

Southern Mississippi.

Dr. Starr has a B.A. in English from
Wartburg College, Waverdly, Iowa; M.A. in
French literature from Marquette Univer-
sity; Ph.D. in French literature from Indi-
ana University; and did research in 1987
and 1989 at the Universite d’Aix-en
Provence I and Universite de Lille ITI. She
has been an associate instructor at IU, gen-
eral education teacher at Meyer Hall juve-
nile detention facilty in Des Moines, and a
teaching assistant at Marquette. She also
taught at Lycee Camille St. Saens (1993-
94) in Rouen, France.

Ms. Watson, of Henderson, Kentucky, re-
ceiveda B.S. from USI in 1987 and is work-
ing on a Ph.D. at the University at Albany,
New York. She was an adjunct instructor at
Albany and also taught in various programs
since 1990 at Siena College, New York State
Museum, and Vanderheyden Hall in

‘Wynantskill, New York.

Clerical/support —

The University community also welcomes
six new clerical/support staff members --
Ms. Jennifer Brezette, senior clerk, Con-
tinuing Education; Mrs. Connie J.
Cappalletti, senior secretary, Athletic De-

partment; Mrs. Cynthia Goebel, senior
secretary, School of Nursing and Health
Professions; Mr. George E. Masterson, Jr.,
Pittman, senior clerk, Registrar’s Office;
and Mrs. Peggy M. Whelan, custodial
worker.

Ms. Brezette is a recent USI psychology
graduate who was a student worker in the
English Department for two years and was
a secretary for Unified Neighbors Newslet-
ter in Carmel, Indiana. Mrs. Cappelletti
previously was an agent with State Farm
Insurance in Mt. Vemon. Mrs. Goebel is a
USI student who has worked as a secretary
at Mead Johnson and Gribbins Insulation.
Mrs. Pittman has an associate degree in ra-
diologic science and technology from Indi-
ana University-Kokomo and has held part-
time secretarial jobs.

Names in the news:

Mrs. Barbara T. Brothers, services coor-
dinator in Central Scheduling, was honored
August 26 when she was made a Fellow of
the Midwest District Civitan Foundation, a
service award presented to her at the dis-
trict convention in Fort Wayne. Mrs. Broth-
ers is current president and was charter
president (1983-84) of the Evansville
Singles Civitan Club, which presented her
for the district award.

An article co-written by Dr. Abbas
Foroughi, associate professor of business,
was accepted for publication in the Inter-
national Journal of Purchasing and Mate-
rials Management. The article entitled “Can
a Negotiation Support System Help a Pur-
chasing Manager?” was written in conjunc-
tion with Dr. William C. Perkins of Indi-
ana University; Dr. James C. Hershauer
of Arizona State University; and Dr.
Michael Delaney of St. Joseph’s College.

Ms. Carolyn S. Smith, coordinator of Aca-
demic Skills, has had a short story accepted
for publication in the 13th annual Dan River
Anthology 1996. Her story is entitled One
Rotten Apple. This year’s Dan features 50
writers from across the country and will be
published in late December or early Janu-
ary.

Report from the Office of the Vice
President for Academic Affairs:

The following curricular petitions for new
graduate courses have been received and

Charles E. Day

Learning Resource Center

Fall Hours
Monday-Thursday — 7:30 a.m. - 9p.m.
Friday -- 7:30 am. - 5 p.m.

Saturday -- 9 am. - 3 p.m.
Sunday and holidays -- CLOSED

approved:

HP 591 Special Topics in Health Profes-
sions - 1-3 hrs.; Fall 1995 implementa-
tion

LBST 550 Special Studies in Liberal Arts
- 1-3 hrs.; Spring 1996 implementation

LBST 601 Interdisciplinary Research and
Writing - 3 hrs.; Spring 1996 implemen-
tation

USI Concert Choir needs singers:
Mr. Daniel R. Craig, director of music, said
the USI Concert Choir has started its thrice
weekly meetings -- 1-2 p.m. Monday-
‘Wednesday-Friday, Forum I-- and they still
need singers. Men are especially needed but
everyone is welcome. Mr. Craig said the
choir will present a concert at the end of
the fall semester and a festival concert in
the spring, when he hopes to have orches-
Mr. Craig, extension 1736.

Communal Studies lecture:

Dr. Donald E. Pitzer, professor of history
and director of the USI Center for Commu-
nal Studies, will present the next lecture in
the monthly series at the Beal House in New
Harmony, Indiana. His topic for the 10 a.m.
program on Saturday, September 16, will
be “Measuring the Success of the Harmonist
and Owenite Movements: A Developmen-
tal Interpretation.” The public is invited.

Historic New Harmony:

Ms. Jackie Andrews will present a free
demonstration of traditional spinning from
10 a.m. to 2 p.m. Saturday, September 2, at
The Atheneum, in the continuing series on
19th century crafts. She will spin yam from
locally-grown sheep’s fleece, using a Saxomy
spinning wheel. Ms. Andrews took up spin-
ning eight years ago. Her yams are used in
her own creations and shared with friends
and family.

Meet the candidates:

The Student Government Association and

West Side Improvement Association will
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sponsor a joint “Meet the Candidates™ night
from 7 to 9 p.m. Thursday, September 7, in
the University Conference Center. The cur-
rent agenda calls for Evansville City Coun-
cil candidates to be present, and it is hoped
that mayoral candidates also will be avail-
able.

Fulbright student program:

Applications are being taken for the
Fulbright Student Grant Program in which
students plan their own study project for one
of more than 100 countries. Projects may
include university course work, independent
library and/or field research, classes in a
music conservatory or art institute, or spe-
Applicants must be U.S. citizens, in good
health, and normally must hold a bachelor’s
degree on the beginning date of the grant
(fall 1996). In some cases, professional ex-
perience may substitute for degrees.

Full grants generally provide round-trip
transportation, language or orientation
classes, tuition, book or research allowance,
health and accident insurance, and a main-
tenance allowance based on living cost in
the host country.

Travel grants are available for Belgium,
France, Germany, Greece, Hungary, Ice-
land, Italy, Korea, New Zealand, Taiwan,
and the United Kingdom only, and are
meant to supplement a student’s own funds
for study. They provide round-trip transpor-
tation, health and accident insurance, and
the cost of an orientation course abroad.

Teaching assistantships in English are
available to Belgium, France, Germany,
Korea, and Taiwan. Students planning to
enter the teaching field are strongly encour-
aged to apply.

The following positions
are available for Sep-
tember 1,1995. The Uni-
versity of Southern Indiana is subject to the
requirements of Executive Order 11246 and
is an Affirmative Action Employer. Inter-
ested individuals should contact the Human
Resources Office, FWAI66, extension 1844.
Each job has been assigned a reference
number. When applying for positions please
use the reference number.

FACULTY/ADMINISTRATIVE

Instructional Services Librarian - AS014
- Library Services - OP: 8/14/95 - AD: 9/
12/95

CLERICAL/SUPPORT

HVAC Operator - B5027 - Physical Plant
- OP: 6/19/95 - AD: extended until posi-
tion filled

Custodial Worker - B5040 - Physical
Plant - OP: 8/20/95 - AD: 9/195

Administrative Secre-
tary - B5041 - Medical

Education - OP: 8/21/95 - AD: 9/1/95

OP: original publication date
AD: application deadline

A child learns to walk within & year and
Jorgets how as soon as he gets his driver’s
license.

Rich foods, like destiny, shape our ends.

Applications for the Fulbright grants are
available through Dr. Suzi Wolfe, SC167,
extension 7026. October 12 is the deadline
to apply; a campus interview will be sched-
uled shortly thereafter.

Sports this week

Baseball - Head Coach Mike
Goedde has announced that baseball
tryouts will be held at 3 p.m. Tues-
day, September 5, at the baseball
diamond.

Cross country - USI men and
women in SIU-Carbondale Invita-
tional, Saturday, September 2

Men’s golf - USI at Eastern Illinois
Invitational, Tuesday, September 5

Soccer - USI at U. of Wisconsin-
Parkside, 1:30 p.m. Monday, Septem-
ber 4

Volleyball - STU-Edwardsville at
USL, 3 p.m. Friday, September 1;
Northwood vs. SIUE, 5:30 p.m. Fri-
day, September 1; Northwood at USI,
7 p.m. Friday, September 1; Quincy
at USL, 2 p.m. Saturday, September
2

Women’s tennis - Franklin at USI,
10 a.m. Friday, September 1

MARKETPLACE

For reat
Furnished home - 5 minutes from USL
available for six months, January-June 1996;
terms and conditions negotishle. Call 985-
9900 for details.

Room - in nice house; utilities included;
scparate phone kne; central heat/air; ceil-
ing fan; cable TV; big yard. Call 423-4711
from 9 am. to 9 p.m., 474-9801 after 9 p.m.

For sale
3-bedroom house - 611 Mels Drive; 2 baths,
2-car garage, finished walkout basement w/
fireplace insert; deck w/lake view. Call 985-
9586.

*91 Honda Civic - DX model, 50,000 miles,
4-door, auto, air. $8,600. Call 422-0309 or
424-4302,

91 Toyota Camry - DX model, 4-dr,
loaded, 56,000 miles, no sunroof. $9,300
ar best offer. Call extension 1770 or 477-
0265.

’89 Volvo 240 DL - white w/blue interior;
45,000 miles; $8,500. 89 Porsche 944
Turbo - all options; black w/white leather
interior; 48,000 miles; $16,000. Call exten-
sion 1799.

’89 Plymouth Grand Voyager SE - 79,500
miles. $7,900. Call 423-7101.

’87 Chevrolet Celebrity station wagon -
must sell. Call extension 1667 or 473-0767.

Bicycles - 3 boys’ bikes w/16-inch wheels;
training wheels available; 2 in great shape.
$30/each. 3rd bike $10. Call extension 1987
or 985-9637.

AC compressor/coil units - used Fedder’s
a regular furnace; from a 3-bedroom home.
For the asking. Call or leave message: 682-
4727.

Services
Residential cleaning at its best. Crystal
Impressions. Call 467-0108.

Wanted
20-inch boys bike - call extension 1987 or
985-9637.
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